


With a history extending over 70 years, the
UK Light Aircraft Association promotes safe
and economical operation of sports and
recreational aircraft.  Representing the
aviation interests of around 8,000
recreational pilots, amateur-builders and
enthusiast members, the LAA oversees the
operation of more than 2,500 light aircraft
and the build of another 1,700, whilst
providing sector-leading consultation and
advocacy in aviation-related regulatory
matters both in UK and Europe.

About the Light Aircraft Association:
https://www.lightaircraftassociation.co.uk

This newsletter can also be viewed on
the Strut website:

eos-strut.org

Monday 4th December
at the Harrow Hotel

Eskbank Road, Dalkeith
at 8.00pm

Nothing planned
so far

andrewj.macleod46@gmail.com
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Strutter news
Some interesting updates from the APSS are that
the Sopwith 1½  Strutter that they have been
building for 23 years is now (I think) cleared for
flight.

The BBC put out a thoughtfully  produced item
about ‘Sophie’ featured in their programme ‘Our
Story’ on Radio Scotland a couple of weeks ago
and you can hear it by following this link.

https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/play/m001snbr?partner
=uk.co.bbc&origin=share-mobile

Tim Rayner will conduct the first flights to
establish the performance characteristics.
Further down the line when it is cleared for flying
it is hoped that Ellie Carter will be a regular pilot.

Ellie is a remarkable and accomplished young
aviator (look up her achievements on Google)
and Mike Harper of APSS says ‘Ellie has been
building hours in a Tiger Moth as we’ve had some
feedback that the Strutter is similar.  She also
has her IMC and Aerobatics qualifications.  Ellie
is studying aeronautics and astronautics at
university and I’ve no doubt she’ll be an
astronaut in the future.

Here’s a link to the Kickstarter fundraiser raising
money for a superb documentary about APSS
and Ellie.  I hope you can share it in the
Newsletter too.  If they manage to make it it will
be a very inspirational film.

Also, you’ll see the small farmers field she
operates her Piper Cub from, a challenge for
most PPL’s.’

https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/453296716/ellie-
and-the-time-machine
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David Johnstone went to California
And met some firefighters, including this magnificent Martin Mars.
More photos on the next two pages, and hopefully a Presentation
to the Strut early next year.



All photos David Johnstone



David Johnstone



News from Sue Oliver



Out and about
Mike Wood is not just a builder and flyer but also
makes very good movies.  Here he describes
techniques involved in working with perspex for
his MiniSport’s new canopy.  Also, look at his
other videos clustered around this one.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0i-
xXxzMtU8&t=1000s

Next, Keith and Ed flew over to Fife on November 11th

and saw this spectacular  bit of artwork.
Later I helped Keith retrieve the Strut’s tent.
Dress code for the day was ‘smart casual’.

Finally, this magnificent Pilatus flew into East Fortune East and Keith says it landed and took off in a shorter distance than his Emeraude.
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East of Scotland Strut contacts

Chairman;  Justin Kennedy
6 Cammo Walk, Edinburgh EH4 8AN    Tel 0131 339 8304 / 07798 661 985

justin@systemwise.co.uk

Co-ordinator, Secretary and LAA Inspector:  Tim Rayner
3 Fowler Street, Tranent EH33 1BU Tel 0187 561 3352 / 0779 515 3392

hipe@btinternet.com

Treasurer and Membership Secretary;  Duncan Robertson
17 Cramond Avenue, Edinburgh EH4 6PP  Tel 0131 312 7857

duncanrobertson807@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor:  Andrew Macleod
102 Gilmore Place, Edinburgh EH3 9PL  Tel 0131 228 2774

andrewj.macleod46@gmail.com

Safety Officer:  Steven Borthwick
73 Galbraith Crescent, Larbert, Falkirk FK5 4AZ

Tel 07707 856 680 / 01324 555 056
borthwick4@hotmail.com

Committee Member without Portfolio:  Ed Lyon
14 Craigielaw Park, Aberlady EH32 0PR  Tel 01875 870 117

edlyon@hotmail.co.uk
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